
 

Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) and Consolidated Plan 

The City of Urbana and Urbana HOME Consortium (comprised of the City of Urbana, City of 
Champaign, and unincorporated Champaign County) are working to develop the 2023/24 
Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER). The CAPER is a report outlining 
progress made toward affordable housing and community development goals using federal 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME Investment Partnership (HOME) 
funds.  

A 15-day public comment period for the CAPER begins Thursday, September 12, 2024 and will 
close on Thursday, September 26, 2024. Draft copies of the CAPER will be available for review 
during this period in the Community Development and City Clerk’s offices in Urbana City Hall, at 
the Urbana Free Library, and online at: https://www.urbanaillinois.us/government/community-
development/grants-management/annual-action-plan 

A public hearing will be held on Tuesday, September 24, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. prior to the regular 
meeting of the Community Development Commission in City of Urbana Council Chambers located 
at 400 S Vine St., Urbana, IL. Input can be made in person, at the meeting, or by sending an email to 
grants@urbanaillinois.us. A summary of input received will be included with the report submitted to 
the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  

The September 24th hearing will also address the City of Urbana and Urbana HOME Consortium 
FY 2025/29 Consolidated Plan, a 5-year planning framework for the use of HOME and CDBG 
funds. The FY 2025/29 Consolidated Plan will include the 2025/26 Annual Action Plan (AAP), 
which will identify projects that will be undertaken in the 2025/26 program year. Attendees at the 
hearing may provide input on the FY 2025/29 Consolidated Plan and 2025/26 AAP in addition to 
the FY 2023/24 CAPER.  

   


